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October	2014	definitely	proved	to	be	a	month	of	two	halves.		During	the	first	half	the	negative	momentum	from	September
continued	but	as	we	progressed	positive	sentiment	returned	as	the	markets	showed	signs	of	recovery.

The	 Finance	Minister,	 Nhlanhla	 Nene	 delivered	 his	 first	mini	 budget	 speech	 in	October	 putting	 South	 Africa’s	 economic
growth	 into	context.	 	The	 forecast	GDP	for	2014	has	been	revised	down	 to	1.4%,	a	 large	adjustment	 from	 the	February
forecast	of	2.7%.		With	the	increasing	budget	deficit	it	is	expected	that	there	will	be	some	additional	taxes	introduced	in	the
next	 budget.	 	 The	minister	 did	 acknowledge	 that	 they	would	 also	need	 to	 reduce	public	 sector	 expenditure	which	would
impact	the	public	servants.

Lesetja	Kganyago	has	been	appointed	as	the	new	South	African	Reserve	Bank	governor	which	 is	a	move	that	has	been
widely	 applauded	within	 the	 financial	markets.	 	Mr	 Kganyago	was	 previously	 the	 deputy	 governor	 and	 he	 has	 plenty	 of
experience	in	the	financial	markets,	having	previously	been	the	director-general	of	the	National	Treasury.		He	is	expected	to
continue	the	current	monetary	policy	of	inflation	targeting.

Stock	markets	were	very	volatile	in	the	month,	recouping	all	their	early	month	losses	by	the	end	of	the	month.		Commodity
prices	continued	to	fall	and	this	severely	impacted	the	resources	sector	with	large	losses	being	incurred	within	this	sector
again	for	the	month.	

CPI	was	recorded	at	5.9%	year	on	year.		This	is	the	first	time	that	inflation	has	been	within	the	inflation	targeting	band	since
March.		The	reduction	in	CPI	was	largely	driven	by	a	67c/l	petrol	price	decrease	during	the	month,	following	on	reducing	oil
prices.		A	further	reduction	of	45c/l	will	take	place	tomorrow.

Whilst	 the	 local	 economy	 continues	 to	 limp	 along	 the	 US	 appears	 to	 be	 well	 along	 the	 road	 of	 recovery	 and	 the	 Fed
announced	the	completion	of	their	QE	bond	repurchasing	program.		They	have	indicated	that	they	still	plan	to	keep	short-
term	 interest	 rates	near	zero	 for	a	 “considerable	 time”	which	should	prove	 to	be	positive	 for	stock	markets	as	 investors
have	to	continue	to	invest	in	riskier	asset	classes	in	an	attempt	to	get	areal	return.		The	European	Union	is	not	doing	as	well
and	they	have	been	forced	to	start	an	asset	repurchase	program	to	boost	their	growth.

We	 remain	cautious	on	downside	 risk	within	 the	stock	market.	 	Although	October	was	a	volatile	month	with	a	downward
adjustment	to	share	prices,	the	majority	of	shares	continue	to	trade	at	or	near	their	all-time	highs.
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STOCK	MARKET	VOLATILITY

In	our	Financial	Product	in	Focus	this	month	we	look	at	volatility	within	the	stock	market.		October	was	a	stressful	month	for
equity	investors	as	they	saw	continued	stock	market	 losses	ending	with	a	slight	recovery	towards	the	end	of	the	month.	
We	 have	 been	 in	 a	multi-year	 bull	market	 trend	 that	 extends	 back	 to	 the	Global	 Financial	 Crisis	 with	 the	 stock	market
continually	achieving	new	highs.	 	Should	 this	current	volatility	be	a	cause	 for	concern	 for	 investors	within	 the	 local	stock
market?

The	 local	stock	market	 is	 represented	by	 the	JSE,	an	electronic	exchange	with	 in	excess	of	500	 listed	companies.	 	The
overall	valuation	of	the	stock	market	 is	affected	by	the	individual	valuation	of	every	share	listed	on	the	exchange.		Larger
companies	with	larger	market	capitalisations	(number	of	shares	multiplied	by	share	price)	will	have	a	greater	weighting	and
effect	on	the	overall	valuation	of	the	market.		Since	1985	the	JSE	All	Share	Index	has	increased	from	1	000	points	to	50	000
points,	excluding	any	dividends	received.		This	represents	a	5	000%	return	for	an	investor	over	that	period	but	it	hasn’t	all
come	in	a	straight	line.
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In	 the	above	chart	 the	stock	market	has	 increased	on	average	by	0.06%	per	 trading	day	or	around	14%	per	year.	 	The
investor	would	however	have	long	periods	of	underperformance	against	this	average.		If	we	look	at	increasing	returns	over
a	long	period	of	30	years	it	is	not	easy	to	see	the	volatility	in	the	early	years.		It	is	easier	to	see	volatility	when	one	looks	at
shorter	periods.		If	we	split	 the	above	data	into	3	charts	one	can	appreciate	that	as	one	looks	at	 investing	from	a	shorter
perspective	the	volatility	becomes	more	relevant	or	more	noticeable.

Stock	market	volatility	is	driven	by	sentiment	around	the	future	share	price	performance	of	the	listed	companies.		Volatility	is
often	referred	to	as	the	index	of	fear	and	greed.		Share	price	is	driven	by	supply	and	demand	and	represents	how	much	an
investor	would	be	willing	to	pay	for	a	share	of	 the	accumulated	and	future	profits	of	 the	company.		The	future	profits	of	a
company	cannot	be	predicted	with	100%	accuracy	and	thus	news,	both	good	and	bad,	can	affect	the	investor’s	estimate	of
the	 future	profit	and	ultimately	 the	 future	share	price.	 	When	news	 is	perceived	 to	be	bad	 the	 investor	would	 typically	be
willing	 to	sell	 the	share	whilst	another	 investor	may	believe	 that	 there	 is	value	 in	 the	share	at	a	 lower	price	and	 thus	 the
share	price	moves	down	to	 the	price	 that	 the	new	investor	 is	happy	to	pay.	 	When	news	 is	perceived	to	be	good	then	a
buyer	will	be	willing	to	pay	a	premium	to	buy	into	the	stock	and	the	seller	happy	to	only	sell	at	a	higher	price.

Moves	are	often	exaggerated	in	the	short	term	and	if	we	look	at	monthly	movements	in	the	stock	market	we	can	see	that
both	profit	and	losses	are	common	occurrences.		Another	thing	that	the	below	chart	demonstrates	is	that,	although	there	are
far	more	gains,	the	losses	are	often	more	severe	than	the	gains.

Current	Sell-Off

From	the	end	of	August	we	have	seen	continued	losses	within	our	stock	market.		It	is	not	uncommon	for	stock	markets	to
move	down	as	a	correction	to	fair	value.		Investors	tend	to	overreact	to	both	good	and	bad	news	and	thus	in	the	absence	of
bad	news	the	stock	market	often	ends	up	in	an	overvalued	situation	as	has	happened	for	 the	 last	six	years	since	2008.	
When	the	investors	realise	that	the	values	are	above	fair	value	many	investors	seek	to	bank	their	profits	on	the	share	and
the	share	price	tends	to	move	down	to	a	lower	value	where	new	buyers	come	into	the	market.	

After	the	last	market	crash	in	2008	global	economies	were	poor	and	many	of	the	central	banks	moved	to	encourage	growth
by	keeping	 interest	rates	artificially	 low.		There	were	also	 large	 injections	of	new	funds	 into	the	economy	through	specific
bond	repurchase	programs.		Whilst	some	of	these	funds	have	been	invested	into	capital	development,	the	majority	of	the
funds	have	been	invested	into	global	assets	resulting	in	continued	growth	within	the	stock	markets.		The	continued	flow	of
funds	into	stock	markets	had	seen	large	gains	for	investors	since	2009	and	it	was	apparent	that	these	gains	were	in	excess
of	the	long	term	average,	and	in	excess	of	the	earnings	growth	rates	of	the	listed	companies.		Inflated	share	prices	are	often
a	good	indicator	of	expected	muted	future	returns	for	investors	as	in	the	long	term	valuations	should	revert	back	to	their	long
term	 averages.	 	 A	 correction	 of	 share	 prices	 to	 the	 average	 tends	 to	 take	 place	 quite	 regularly	 as	 investors	 reassess
valuations	and	risks.		During	the	current	bull	market	we	had	already	experienced	this	type	of	correction	in	2011	where	the
stock	market	didn’t	increase	in	value	for	the	year.		The	2011	correction	was	as	a	result	of	a	good	run	in	the	stock	market
during	2009	and	2010	even	though	the	global	economies	hadn’t	given	any	clear	indication	of	recovery.		If	one	rebases	the
JSE	All	Share	Index	to	100	at	the	start	of	each	year	one	can	see	that	2011	was	in	fact	worse	than	the	current	year:

As	we	often	see	these	short	term	sell-offs	the	market	has	created	a	distinction	between	a	correction	and	a	market	crash.	
The	general	understanding	is	that	a	loss	in	the	region	of	15%	is	classified	as	a	correction.		When	we	compare	the	current
sell-off	against	the	market	crashes	since	1985	we	see	that	it	does	indeed	pale	in	comparison	against	the	crashes.

Conclusion

The	current	volatility	within	our	local	stock	market	is	not	unprecedented.		We	have	seen	many	short	term	movements	over
the	years	that	have	caused	investors	stress	and	this	is	no	different.		The	markets	were	overvalued	prior	to	correction	and
we	 would	 say	 that	 they	 will	 continue	 to	 be	 overvalued	 until	 the	 central	 banks	 stimuli	 is	 withdrawn.	 	 An	 investor	 should
however	stick	to	their	investment	strategy	and	ensure	that	they	do	not	panic	during	short	term	market	movements	as	in	the
long	term	stock	markets	have	historically	gone	up.	 	 Investors	who	sold	out	during	corrections	and	crashes	realised	their
losses.		These	investors	invariably	missed	out	on	the	recovery	in	the	market,	often	only	entering	the	stock	market	again	at
prices	far	higher	than	where	they	sold.

We	remain	cautious	of	valuations	within	the	equity	market	as	we	expect	that,	when	interest	rates	finally	start	to	rise	again,
many	investors	would	move	funds	out	of	the	equity	market	into	lower	risk	(and	lower	volatility)	assets.
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Magwitch	Securities	Proprietary	Limited	is	an	authorised	financial	services	provider,
registered	with	the	Financial	Services	Board	-	FSP	number	26829
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Disclaimer:	 Although	 every	 effort	 has	 been	 made	 to	 ensure	 the	 accuracy	 of	 the	 content	 of	 this	 newsletter,	 Magwitch
Securities	 (Pty)	 Ltd	 accepts	 no	 liability	 in	 respect	 of	 any	 errors	 or	 omissions	 contained	 herein.	 The	 contents	 of	 this
newsletter	cannot	be	construed	as	 financial	advice	and	does	not	confer	any	 rights	whatsoever,	enforceable	against	any
party	and	does	not	replace	any	legal	contract	or	policy	which	may	be	subject	to	terms	and	conditions.
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